
OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
 

WASHINGTON, DC 20301-1200 
 

JUN 29 1010H!AI..TH AFFAIRS 

The Honorable Carl Levin 
Chairman, Committee on Armed Services 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

This letter serves as our initial annual report regarding Section 705 of the Duncan 
Hunter National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) for Fiscal Year (FY) 2009, Program 
for Health Care Delivery at Military Installations Projected to Grow. This letter also is 
our initial annual report regarding Section 713 of the NDAA for FY 2010, Cooperative 
Health Care Agreements Between Military Installations and Non-Military Health Care 
Systems. 

As you are aware, the Department is completing cooperative health care 
agreement pilot programs at Fort Drum, New York, and Yuma Marine Corps Air Station, 
Arizona, as authorized by Section 721 of the Ronald Reagan NDAA for FY 2005, Pilot 
Program For Health Care Delivery, and Section 707 of the NDAA for FY 2008, 
Extension of Pilot Program for Health Care Delivery. 

The Department will be providing a comprehensive final report regarding these 
two cooperative health care agreement pilot programs when the pilots are completed at 
the end of this fiscal year. The report will outline the Department's view on the 
appropriate implementation of future cooperative health care agreements between 
military installations and non-military health care systems at other sites. After that, the 
Department may use its authorities to extend or add new cooperative care agreements 
and, if so, the Department will make the appropriate notifications and report to Congress. 



Thank you for your continued support of the Military Health System. We are 
proud to serve our nationts military heroes and their families and are committed to providing 
them the best possible health care. 

Sincerely, 

Charles L. Rice, M.D. 
President, Uniformed Services University of 

the Health Sciences 
Performing the Duties of the 

Assistant Secretary of Defense 
(Health Affairs) 

cc: 
The Honorable John McCain 
Ranking Member 
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OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
 

WASHINGTON, DC 20301·1200 
 

HII\!..TH AFFAIRS JUN 29 2010 

The Honorable Ike Skelton 
 
Chairman, Committee on Armed Services 
 
U.S. House of Representatives 
 
Washington, DC 20515 
 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

This letter serves as our annual report regarding Section 705 of the Duncan Hunter 
National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) for Fiscal Year (FY) 2009, Program for 
Health Care Delivery at Military Installations Projected to Grow. This letter also is our 
annual report regarding Section 713 of the NDAA for FY 2010, Cooperative Health Care 
Agreements Between Military Installations and Non-Military Health Care Systems. 

As you are aware, the Department is completing cooperative health care 
agreement pilot programs at Fort Drum, New York, and Yuma Marine Corps Air Station, 
Arizona, as authorized by Section 721 of the Ronald Reagan NDAA for FY 2005, Pilot 
Program For Health Care Delivery, and Section 707 of the NDAA for FY 2008, 
Extension of Pilot Program for Health Care Delivery. 

The Department will be providing a comprehensive final report regarding these 
two cooperative health care agreement pilot programs when the pilots are completed at 
the end of this fiscal year. The report will outline the Department's view on the 
appropriate implementation of future cooperative health care agreements between 
military installations and non-military health care systems at other sites. After that, the 
Department may use its authorities to extend or add new cooperative care agreements 
and, if so, the Department will make the appropriate notifications and report to Congress. 



Thank you for your continued support of the Military Health System. We are 
proud to serve our nation's military heroes and their families and are committed to providing 
them the best possible health care. 

Sincerely, 

Charles L. Rice, M.D. 
President, Uniformed Services University of 

the Health Sciences 
Performing the Duties of the 

Assistant Secretary of Defense 
(Health Affairs) 

cc: 
The Honorable Howard P. "Buck" McKeon 
Ranking Member 
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OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 

WASHINGTON, DC 20301-1200 

JUN 29 2010 
HEAL.TH AFFAIRS 

The Honorable James H. Webb 
Chairman, Subcommittee on Personnel 
Committee on Armed Services 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

This letter serves as our annual report regarding Section 705 of the Duncan Hunter 
National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) for Fiscal Year (FY) 2009, Program for 
Health Care Delivery at Military Installations Projected to Grow. This letter also is our 
annual report regarding Section 713 of the NDAA for FY 2010, Cooperative Health Care 
Agreements Between Military Installations and Non-Military Health Care Systems. 

As you are aware, the Department is completing cooperative health care 
agreement pilot programs at Fort Drum, New York, and Yuma Marine Corps Air Station, 
Arizona, as authorized by Section 721 of the Ronald Reagan NDAA for FY 2005, Pilot 
Program For Health Care Delivery, and Section 707 of the NDAA for FY 2008, 
Extension of Pilot Program for Health Care Delivery. 

The Department will be providing a comprehensive final report regarding these 
two cooperative health care agreement pilot programs when the pilots are completed at 
the end of this fiscal year. The report will outline the Department's view on the 
appropriate implementation of future cooperative health care agreements between 
military installations and non-military health care systems at other sites. After that, the 
Department may use its authorities to extend or add new cooperative care agreements 
and, if so, the Department will make the appropriate notifications and report to Congress. 



Thank you for your continued support of the Military Health System. We are 
proud to serve our nation's military heroes and their families and are committed to providing 
them the best possible health care. 

cc: 
The Honorable Lindsey O. Graham 
Ranking Member 

Sincerely, 

Charles L. Rice, M.D. 
President, Uniformed Services University of 

the Health Sciences 
Performing the Duties of the 

Assistant Secretary of Defense 
(Health Affairs) 
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OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 

WASHINGTON, DC 20301-1200 

JUN 29 Z010 
HEAI.TH AFFAIRS 

The Honorable Susan Davis 
Chairwoman, Subcommittee on Military Personnel 
Committee on Armed Services 
U.S. House of Representatives 
 
Washington, DC 20515 
 

Dear Madam Chairwoman: 

This letter serves as our annual report regarding Section 705 of the Duncan Hunter 
National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) for Fiscal Year (FY) 2009, Program for 
Health Care Delivery at Military Installations Projected to Grow. This letter also is our 
annual report regarding Section 713 of the NDAA for FY 2010, Cooperative Health Care 
Agreements Between Military Installations and Non-Military Health Care Systems. 

As you are aware, the Department is completing cooperative health care 
agreement pilot programs at Fort Drum, New York, and Yuma Marine Corps Air Station, 
Arizona, as authorized by Section 721 of the Ronald Reagan NDAA for FY 2005, Pilot 
Program For Health Care Delivery, and Section 707 ofthe NDAA for FY 2008, 
Extension of Pilot Program for Health Care Delivery. 

The Department will be providing a comprehensive final report regarding these 
two cooperative health care agreement pilot programs when the pilots are completed at 
the end of this fiscal year. The report will outline the Department's view on the 
appropriate implementation of future cooperative health care agreements between 
military installations and non-military health care systems at other sites. After that, the 
Department may use its authorities to extend or add new cooperative care agreements 
and, if so, the Department will make the appropriate notifications and report to Congress. 



Thank you for your continued support of the Military Health System. We are 
proud to serve our nation's military heroes and their families and are committed to providing 
them the best possible health care. 

Sincerely, 

Charles L. Rice, M.D. 
President, Unifonned Services University of 

the Health Sciences 
Perfonning the Duties of the 

Assistant Secretary of Defense 
(Health Affairs) 

cc: 
The Honorable Joe Wilson 
Ranking Member 
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OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
 

WASHINGTON. DC 20301-1200 
 

JUN 29 Z010 
Hl!AL.1'H AFFAIRS 

The Honorable Daniel K. Inouye 
Chainnan, Committee on Appropriations 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Mr. Chainnan: 

This letter serves as our annual report regarding Section 705 of the Duncan Hunter 
National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) for Fiscal Year (FY) 2009, Program for 
Health Care Delivery at Military Installations Projected to Grow. This letter also is our 
annual report regarding Section 713 of the NDAA for FY 2010, Cooperative Health Care 
Agreements Between Military Installations and Non-Military Health Care Systems. 

As you are aware, the Department is completing cooperative health care 
agreement pilot programs at Fort Drum, New York, and Yuma Marine Corps Air Station, 
Arizona, as authorized by Section 721 of the Ronald Reagan NDAA for FY 2005, Pilot 
Program For Health Care Delivery, and Section 707 of the NDAA for FY 2008, 
Extension of Pilot Program for Health Care Delivery. 

The Department will be providing a comprehensive final report regarding these 
two cooperative health care agreement pilot programs when the pilots are completed at 
the end of this fiscal year. The report will outline the Department's view on the 
appropriate implementation of future cooperative health care agreements between 
military installations and non-military health care systems at other sites. After that, the 
Department may use its authorities to extend or add new cooperative care agreements 
and, if so, the Department will make the appropriate notifications and report to Congress. 



Thank you for your continued support of the Military Health System. We are 
proud to serve our nation's military heroes and their families and are committed to providing 
them the best possible health care. 

cc: 
The Honorable Thad Cochran 
Ranking Member 

Sincerely, 

Charles L. Rice, M.D. 
President, Uniformed Services University of 

the Health Sciences 
Performing the Duties of the 

Assistant Secretary of Defense 
(Health Affairs) 
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OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
 

WASHINGTON, DC 20301-1200 

JUN 29 2010 
HEALTH AFFAIRS 

The Honorable Daniel K. Inouye 
Chairman, Subcommittee on Defense 
Committee on Appropriations 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

This letter serves as our annual report regarding Section 705 of the Duncan Hunter 
National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) for Fiscal Year (FY) 2009, Program for 
Health Care Delivery at Military Installations Projected to Grow. This letter also is our 
annual report regarding Section 713 of the NDAA for FY 20 I 0, Cooperative Health Care 
Agreements Between Military Installations and Non-Military Health Care Systems. 

As you are aware, the Department is completing cooperative health care 
agreement pilot programs at Fort Drum, New York, and Yuma Marine Corps Air Station, 
Arizona, as authorized by Section 721 of the Ronald Reagan NDAA for FY 2005, Pilot 
Program For Health Care Delivery, and Section 707 of the NDAA for FY 2008, 
Extension of Pilot Program for Health Care Delivery. 

The Department will be providing a comprehensive final report regarding these 
two cooperative health care agreement pilot programs when the pilots are completed at 
the end of this fiscal year. The report will outline the Department's view on the 
appropriate implementation of future cooperative health care agreements between 
military installations and non-military health care systems at other sites. After that, the 
Department may use its authorities to extend or add new cooperative care agreements 
and, if so, the Department will make the appropriate notifications and report to Congress. 



Thank you for your continued support of the Military Health System. We are 
proud to serve our nation's military heroes and their families and are committed to providing 
them the best possible health care. 

cc: 
The Honorable Thad Cochran 
Ranking Member 

Sincerely, 

Charles L. Rice, M.D. 
President, Uniformed Services University of 

the Health Sciences 
Performing the Duties of the 

Assistant Secretary of Defense 
(Health Affairs) 
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OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
 

WASHINGTON. DC 20301-1200 


JUN 29 Z010 
HEALTH AFFAIRS 

The Honorable David Obey 
 
Chairman, Committee on Appropriations 
 
U.S. House of Representatives 
 
Washington, DC 20515 
 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

This letter serves as our annual report regarding Section 705 of the Duncan Hunter 
National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) for Fiscal Year (FY) 2009, Program for 
Health Care Delivery at Military Installations Projected to Grow. This letter also is our 
annual report regarding Section 713 of the ND AA for FY 2010, Cooperative Health Care 
Agreements Between Military Installations and Non-Military Health Care Systems. 

As you are aware, the Department is completing cooperative health care 
agreement pilot programs at Fort Drum, New York, and Yuma Marine Corps Air Station, 
Arizona, as authorized by Section 721 of the Ronald Reagan NDAA for FY 2005, Pilot 
Program For Health Care Delivery, and Section 707 of the NDAA for FY 2008, 
Extension of Pilot Program for Health Care Delivery. 

The Department will be providing a comprehensive final report regarding these 
two cooperative health care agreement pilot programs when the pilots are completed at 
the end of this fiscal year. The report will outline the Department's view on the 
appropriate implementation of future cooperative health care agreements between 
military installations and non-military health care systems at other sites. After that, the 
Department may use its authorities to extend or add new cooperative care agreements 
and, if so, the Department will make the appropriate notifications and report to Congress. 



Thank you for your continued support of the Military Health System. We are 
proud to serve our nation's military heroes and their families and are committed to providing 
them the best possible health care. 

Sincerely, 

Charles L. Rice, M.D. 
President, Uniformed Services University of 

the Health Sciences 
Performing the Duties of the 

Assistant Secretary of Defense 
(Health Affairs) 

cc: 
The Honorable Jerry Lewis 
Ranking Member 
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OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
 

WASHINGTON, DC 20301-1200 


JUN 29 2010 
HEAI.TH AFFAIRS 

The Honorable Norm Dicks 
Chairman, Subcommittee on Defense 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
 
Washington, DC 20515 
 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

This letter serves as our annual report regarding Section 705 of the Duncan Hunter 
National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) for Fiscal Year (FY) 2009, Program for 
Health Care Delivery at Military Installations Projected to Grow. This letter also is our 
annual report regarding Section 713 of the NDAA for FY 2010, Cooperative Health Care 
Agreements Between Military Installations and Non-Military Health Care Systems. 

As you are aware, the Department is completing cooperative health care 
agreement pilot programs at Fort Drum, New York, and Yuma Marine Corps Air Station, 
Arizona, as authorized by Section 721 of the Ronald Reagan NDAA for FY 2005, Pilot 
Program For Health Care Delivery, and Section 707 of the NDAA for FY 2008, 
Extension of Pilot Program for Health Care Delivery. 

The Department will be providing a comprehensive final report regarding these 
two cooperative health care agreement pilot programs when the pilots are completed at 
the end of this fiscal year. The report will outline the Department's view on the 
appropriate implementation of future cooperative health care agreements between 
military installations and non-military health care systems at other sites. After that, the 
Department may use its authorities to extend or add new cooperative care agreements 
and, if so, the Department will make the appropriate notifications and report to Congress. 



Thank you for your continued support of the Military Health System. We are 
proud to serve our nation's military heroes and their families and are committed to providing 
them the best possible health care. 

cc: 
The Honorable C. W. Bill Young 
Ranking Member 

Sincerely, 

Charles L. Rice, M.D. 
President, Uniformed Services University of 

the Health Sciences 
Performing the Duties of the 

Assistant Secretary of Defense 
(Health Affairs) 
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